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1. INTRODUCTION 

On behalf of their council members, the Victorian Greenhouse Alliances are pleased to make this 

submission to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) in response to the Draft Determination for the 2021-

2026 Victorian Electricity Distribution Price Review (EDPR).  

The Alliances are formal partnerships of councils and networks driving climate change action across the 

State’s 79 municipalities. The Alliances work across their networks, communities and partners to deliver 

regional carbon mitigation and climate change adaptation programs. This work includes the 

implementation of joint initiatives that provide economies of scale and enable projects typically beyond 

the reach of individual councils. Our project work is complemented by targeted advocacy, capacity 

building activities and regional partnerships.  

In May 2020, the Greenhouse Alliances coordinated a sector wide response to the pricing proposals 

submitted by Victorian DNSPs to the AER’s 2021-26 regulatory determination process. Following the 

AER’s subsequent Draft Determination (September 2020), additional information and content has been 

compiled by councils to assist the AER in making its Final Determination in April 2021.   

The content of this response to the Draft Determination should be considered in conjunction with 

recommendations of the original submission which still apply, unless otherwise stated within this 

document or addressed by the AER in the Draft Determination.  

2. PUBLIC LIGHTING 

Councils welcome the findings of the Draft Determination and note that the AER has largely agreed with 

the recommendations within Local Government’s submission in May 2020. We also welcome the AER’s 

support for further collaboration between councils and DNSPs to:  

• update the Victorian Public Lighting Code 

• deliver asset enhancements to enable smart lighting  

• improve levels of recycling of redundant street lighting assets  

• ensure DNSPs utilise the latest approved technologies when replacing failed and ageing assets (such 

as LEDs) 

• clearly define asset lifecycle to ensure timely asset renewals    

2.1 Efficient pricing inputs 

The Draft Determination indicated that benchmarking a range of inputs was an efficient way of ensuring 

reasonable pricing. This is particularly important where product prices decline over time (particularly for 

technologies such as LED), where pricing at the start of a five year regulatory period is not reflective of 

pricing at the end of the period. For example, LED prices for minor roads were $350-$400 in 2015 and 

had declined to around ~$200 by 2020. This low price can be seen in many of the DNSP proposals. We 

support the approach of including the lowest current product price for LED products.  
















